
736 CAYUGA DRIVE, NIAGARA FALLS,  NY 14304-3498 
(716) 283-1843 
OFFICE@GRACENF.ORG 
REV. BENJAMIN G. BAHR, PASTOR 

February / March 2019 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

LET’S DO LUNCH. 

In 2019, I would like to sit around the table with each member household to get to know you, your 
family, and your hopes for our congregation’s journey together. To facilitate this, LET’S DO LUNCH. 
(Or breakfast, or dinner.) The idea is that I would join you at home – or, if you would rather, in a local 
dining establishment – for one hour over a meal. By the end of the year, I hope to visit all households. 
While I know many of you at this point, there are other members I still don’t know as well as I’d like. 
Please help me fix that. 

Rather than attempt the herculean task of managing a sign-up sheet and matching it with my ever-changing 
schedule, I’m asking that each member household would fill out a visit card, indicating your preference of breakfast, 
lunch, or dinner, and checking which days normally work best for you. The office will then contact you with three 
time/date suggestions. If one works, approve it. If not, we’ll give three more until one does. Cards are available at 
church on the glass case or from the office.  

NATURAL CHURCH DEVELOPMENT 

Natural Church Development (NCD) is a study our church is undertaking, as we come to the close of this decade, 
to position ourselves for growth in 2020 and beyond. It’s based on five principles: 

First: NCD focuses on increasing the quality of a church rather than on numerical growth goals. This emphasis on 
church health has proven to be the key to ongoing growth and multiplication. 

Second: The center of NCD is the all by itself principle that can be observed in healthy churches around the 
globe. All NCD principles are answers to the question: “How can this God-given growth potential be released?” 

Third: On all levels of church life, NCD encourages creativity, authenticity, and diversity. Rather than selling a 
specific church model, NCD helps Christians and churches to discover and develop their individuality. 

Fourth: NCD assists believers in rediscovering central Biblical concepts and relating them to their everyday 
lives. This is expressed by the Trinitarian Compass which is the heart of all NCD tools. 

Fifth: It works. Churches that have done three or more NCD Surveys have increased their average growth rate 
by 51% between the first and the third survey. We plant, we water. God gives the increase. 

This is just an introduction. You’ll be seeing and hearing more about NCD this month! 

The grace of the Lord Jesus be with you all. See you at worship! 
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Thank you SO much to all who participated in this year’s Sunday School Christmas 

Program, presented to church family and friends on Sunday, December 16th, 2018. We 

especially thank Mrs. Amy Folmsbee for writing and directing the program again this 

year. All Sunday School students, Sunday School staff, and Adult Choir were actively 

involved in sharing the Christmas story. 

 

We thank the following for their participation: 

Crucifer:  John Bahr Advent Wreath: Alexis Majka 

Main characters: 

Abigail Markel, Emily Markel, Haley Markel 

Mary:  Audrey Markel  Joseph: Daniel Bahr 

Readers:   

Dillon Deskovic, John Bahr, Marissa Majka, Julia Dixon, Ava May, Owen May, Audrey 

Markel, Dominique Mena 

Angels: 

Abigail Zimmerman, Delaney Zimmerman, Ava May, Sophia May, Julia Dixon, Alyvia 

Dixon, Mariah Majka, Marissa Majka, Autumn Norton, Emma Fees 

Shepherds: 

Michael Bahr, Abram Smith, Zander Hoffman, Tyler Markel, Zack Fees 

Wisemen: 

John Bahr, Dillon Deskovic, Stewert Smith, Owen May 

Adult Choir: Directed by Ross Folmsbee   Sound System: Pastor Bahr 

GRACE LUTHERAN CHURCH  

SUNDAY SCHOOL GOOD NEWS ! ! ! 

 

GOD KEEPS HIS PROMISES 
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 Instrumentalists:  

piano/organ - Maye Smith       saxophone - Jacob Capatosto       piano - John Bahr 

Sunday School Staff: 

Wendy Coleman, Jane Schulz, Tracy Gilmore, Michele Stenzel, Lacey Bahr, Kathy Majka, 

Sherry Cassatt, Virginia Markel, Jen Maines 

Financial Support: 

Thrivent (Gladys Beningo/Kathy Majka) and Adult Bible Class 

Thank you for financing our rehearsal lunch, program reception, and welcome back 

breakfast. Also thanks to all SS staff and congregational members for your donations of 

cookies, cheese & crackers, and goodies for the program reception. 

Reception Set-Up: 

Bev Mills, Erika Tuscher, and Don Bellinger 

 

 

 

 

 
                    Sunday School Reminder . . . 

 
 

 

On March 24th, our Sunday School students will be participating in the worship 

service in various ways.  We will be acolyting, handing out bulletins, reading 

the lessons of the day, singing a song during worship, and ushering for the 

offering.  This will also be our annual "Loose Change Sunday" for the Penny 

War.  Worship will be followed by a coffee hour.  We hope to see you there! 
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                          Lent Worship Schedule 
 

Date Time Service 

Wednesday, March 6th 6:30 PM Ash Wednesday Service 

Sunday, March 10th 10:30 AM Worship Service 

Wednesday, March 13th 5:30 PM 

6:30 PM 

Simple Supper 

Worship Service 

Sunday, March 17th 10:30 AM Worship Service (HC) 

Wednesday, March 20th 5:30 PM 

6:30 PM 

Simple Supper 

Worship Service 

Sunday, March 24th 10:30 AM Worship Service 

Wednesday, March 27th 5:30 PM 

6:30 PM 

Simple Supper 

Worship Service 

Sunday, March 31st 10:30 AM Worship Service (HC) 

Wednesday, April 3rd 5:30 PM 

6:30 PM 

Simple Supper 

Worship Service 

Sunday, April 7th 10:30 AM Worship Service (HC) 

Wednesday, April 10th 5:30 PM 

6:30PM 

Simple Supper 

Worship Service 

HOLY WEEK 

Sunday, April 14th 10:30 AM Palm Sunday Service 

Thursday, April 18th 6:30 PM Maundy Thursday Service 

Friday, April 19th 12:00 PM 

7:00 PM 

Service of Prayer & Mediation 

Tenebrae Service 

EASTER 

Sunday, April 21st 7:00 AM 

8:00 AM 

10:30 AM 

Easter Sunrise Service 

Fellowship Breakfast 

Jubilee Service (HC) 
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www.lcmsfoundation.org 800-325-7912 Ext 1684 

 
February 2019: Gift Planning Newsletter Article  
For Gift Planning Counselors and Associates 
 
Greed or Trust 
 
An under-appreciated aspect of the Christian faith is that it encourages people to move away from a 
self-indulgent appetite of tight-fistedness to conviction that carries a responsibility for the needs of 
others.  
 
Greed however, thrives within all humans. The desire to have more, driven by an insatiable longing is 
one of the prevalent motivators in our culture. For proof, simply watch the lottery purchases from 
week to week.  
 
Just like sin in general most people, even Christians, are not fully aware of how greed lives within, nor 
how it affects our thinking and decision making. If you ask most participants who partake in the 
lottery, they will tell you that it’s ‘just entertainment.’ Greed casts a longing passion for what we 
don’t have.  
 
God thought it was important enough to focus two of the ten commandments specifically on this 
Greed tendency. Other commandments dealing with stealing, killing or adultery have their origins in 
greed.  
 
Martin Luther used the word ‘trust’ often in his instructional catechisms. He states in the 
explanations of the commandments, “we should fear, love and TRUST in God so that . . .  (we live 
according to His Will).” 
 
Trust is the response of faith, believing in what we have not seen. Trust gives hope and increases 
reliance on the object of our trust.  
 
When people number their days, they will typically have one of two reactions. Either they will avoid 
the thought of death, longing for more and more enjoyment of this life, or they will rely on the 
promise of this life turning to immortality. 
 
Less than half of Americans prepare their estate plan before their death. We encourage people who 
know and trust in God, to move forward with confidence that our future is under God’s protection. 
He cares for us and promises to give all good things for our well-being. Trust today! 
 
For more information, contact Robert Wirth, LCMS Foundation Gift Planner at robert.wirth@lfnd.org 
or 716-863-4427.     
 

http://www.lcmsfoundation.org/
http://www.lcmsfoundation.org/
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        PENNY WAR 2019 

              “FogQuest” 
 

 

* 1800 CHILDREN UNDER 5 YEARS OF AGE DIE EACH DAY FROM 

A WATER RELATED ILLNESS * 

FogQuest is a not-for-profit, registered charity working in third world countries, erecting 
specially designed nets that collect clean water from fog.  Their nets condense the water 
droplets found in fog, producing a minimum of 50 gallons of water each day, enough to 
supply about 10 people with clean water daily.  Each net costs about $1000 and lasts 
approximately 10 years.  The water produced meets World Health Organization 
standards for safety.   

 

FogQuest works in rural areas where weather conditions are appropriate for their 
equipment, and populations are low enough that it’s not feasible for larger organizations 
to provide traditional wells or other means for obtaining clean water. 
 

* THERE ARE NO PAID EMPLOYEES AT FOGQUEST * 
 

FogQuest is an all-volunteer organization.  Donations to FogQuest are used to pay for 
the nets and equipment and the travel expenses of their volunteer leaders.  Most 
volunteers who assist with the building projects pay their own travel costs. 

 

HOW YOU CAN HELP:  Our Penny War will be held during Lent, beginning on March 10 
and continuing until Palm Sunday on April 14.  Our Sunday School students will compete 
in groups to see who can raise the most money for this mission project.  You can help by 
making a donation to any of our students for their group’s bank.  There will also be a 
Penny War jar available on the glass case for anyone who would like to lighten their 
pockets or purses by donating their change.  And you are welcome to donate using your 
March special mission envelopes. 

 

LOOSE CHANGE SUNDAY will be held on March 24.  On that 
Sunday, the congregation will be encouraged to “lose” their 
change (or a paper money donation) onto the pews after the 
service, and our Sunday School students will hunt for your 
donations.  

  
 



7 

 

A LOOK AT OUR 2018 SOCIAL MINISTRIES DONATIONS 

CASH DONATIONS 

Young Life $500 

Lutheran Church Charities Comfort K-9’s $700 
Soles 4 Souls $1512 

Grace Benevolence Fund $680 
Camp Pioneer $725 

Magdalene Project $600 

Military Bible Sticks $550 
Food for the Poor $350 

St. John Lutheran School $1000 
Holy Ghost Lutheran School $1000 

LCMS Disaster Response (including Thrivent funds) $1372  

Niagara Falls Meals on Wheels $824 
Niagara Gospel Rescue Mission Thanksgiving Meals $200 

LCMS Joint Seminary Fund $125 
Lutheran Indian Ministries $125 

Samaritan Counseling $125 
Wings Flights of Hope $125 

Summit Life Resources Baby Bottle Fundraiser $435 
  

OTHER DONATIONS & PROJECTS 

Heart, Love, & Soul Food Pantry Toilet tissue 

Summit Life Resources Baby items, toiletries, clothes, diapers 
Harry Abate Elementary School School supplies, underwear, socks 

St. Vincent de Paul Food Pantry Non-perishable food items 
Community Mission Turkeys, hams, non-perishable food 

Lord’s Day Dinner Turkeys & hams, hats, mittens 

Magdalene Project Toiletries, snack food, books, games 
Niagara Gospel Rescue Mission Men’s toiletries, socks, underwear 

Lion’s Club Eyeglasses & hearing aids 
Hospice & nursing homes Lap robes and shawls 

Various members & friends Greeting card ministry 

Christmas family Various gifts 
Community Trunk or Treat Candy, gifts, games 

Rite Aid Clinic Flu shots 
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                                           February 2019 
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

Head Ushers: Altar Care:    1 2 Groundhog Day 

Mark Binkley 
John Loss 

Liz & Kurt Smith 
 

  
 

   

3 4 

 

5 6 7 8 9 

9:00A SS & ABS 

10:30A Worship (HC) 

6:30P Survivors’ Group 7:00P Diabetes 
Education Class 

10:00A ABS 

 

6:00P Elders’ Mtg   

10  11 12 13 14 Valentine’s Day 15 16 

9:00A SS & ABS 

10:30A Worship 

6:30P Survivors’ Group  10:00A ABS 

7:00P Choir Practice 

 

 

  

17 18 Presidents’ Day 19 20 21 22 23 

9:00A SS & ABS 

10:30A Worship (HC) 

 

6:30P Survivors’ Group 

 

 10:00A ABS   9:00A American Red 
Cross Blood 
Drive 

24 25 26 27 28   

9:00A SS & ABS 

10:30A Worship 

11:30A Coffee 
Fellowship 

6:30P Survivors’ Group 12:00P Grace Ladies Mtg 10:00A ABS     

  
 

Rev. Benjamin G. Bahr                                         Office Phone: 716-283-1843 

Office Administrator: Denise Konopka – office@gracenf.org  
Church Office Hours: Sunday 8:30 AM-12:30 PM; W-TH 8:30 AM-2:30 PM 

Grace Lutheran Church 

SS: Sunday School 
ABS: Adult Bible Study 
HC: Holy Communion 

  

Toilet Tissue Donations taken 

during the month of February! 
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                                           March 2019 
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

Head Ushers: Altar Care:    1 2 

 Ron Schulz 

Randy Broeker 

Ursula Zimmerman 
 

   Mothers Retreat – Camp 
Pioneer 

Mother Retreat – Camp 
Pioneer 

3 4 

 

5 6 LENT BEGINS 7 8 9 

9:00A SS & ABS 

10:30A Worship (HC) 

Tighe Baptism 

11:30A Social Ministries              
                 Meeting 

Mothers Retreat – Camp 

                 Pioneer 

 

 

6:30P Survivors’ Group 7:00P Diabetes 
Education Class 

10:00A ABS 

6:30P Ash Wednesday 
Service 

   

10 DAYLIGHT SAVINGS 11 12 13 14 15 16 

9:00A SS & ABS 

10:30A Worship 

6:30P Survivors’ Group  10:00A ABS 

5:30P Simple Supper 

6:30P Worship 

 Submission for Apr/May 
Gleanings Due 

 

17 St. Patrick’s Day 18 19 20 21 22 23 

9:00A SS & ABS 

10:30A Worship (HC) 

 

6:30P Survivors’ Group  10:00A ABS 

5:30P Simple Supper 

6:30P Worship 

   

24 LOOSE CHANGE SUNDAY 25 26 27 28 29 30 

9:00A SS & ABS 

10:30A Worship 

11:30A Coffee 
Fellowship 

31 
9:00A SS & ABS 

10:30A Worship (HC) 

 

6:30P Survivors’ Group 7:00P Grace Ladies Mtg 10:00A ABS 

5:30P Simple Supper 

6:30P Worship   

   

SS: Sunday School  
ABS: Adult Bible Study  
HC: Holy Communion 

Rev. Benjamin G. Bahr                                         Office Phone: 716-283-1843 

Office Administrator: Denise Konopka – office@gracenf.org  
Church Office Hours: Sunday 8:30 AM-12:30 PM; W-TH 8:30 AM-2:30 PM 

Grace Lutheran Church 

 

SUNDAY, MARCH 10TH 

MOVE CLOCKS AHEAD 1 HOUR 
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UPDATES . . . .  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

THANK YOU for your generous donations to our annual Giving Tree project.  We were able to pack 

30 large boxes and deliver them, along with several gift cards, at the beginning of January.  The 

local agencies that distributed your gifts included the Magdalene Project, Summit Life Resources, 

Niagara Gospel Rescue Mission, and Heart, Love, and Soul Food Pantry.  Thank you to volunteers 

Alice Moll, John & Sue Loss, Pastor Brese, and Jane & Russ Hughes for making the deliveries to 

these agencies.  Many of our neighbors in need were helped by your loving donations. 

YOU’RE INVITED TO OUR NEXT MEETING! 

The next meeting of the Social Ministries committee will 

be held after worship on March 3.  A light lunch will be 

provided.  New members are always welcome!  There are 

many in need in our world, and we have tough decisions 

to make—your help would be appreciated! 

TURKEYS & HAMS - A total of 5 hams and 21 turkeys were donated this year.  They were welcomed 

by the Community Mission and the organizers of the Lord’s Day Dinner as they served the homeless 

on both Thanksgiving and Christmas Day. 

NOVEMBER SPECIAL MISSION ENVELOPE DONATIONS totaled $286.  With additional funds 

from the Social Ministries budget and matching funds from Thrivent Financial, we were able to 

send $1372 to LCMS Disaster Relief as they continue to assist the victims of the multiple natural 

disasters experienced around our country at the end of 2018.   

DECEMBER MISSION ENVELOPES received $424 in donations, and with additional designated 

funds from the Social Ministries budget, we were able to send $824 to Niagara Falls Meals on 

Wheels.  This small organization in our inner-city functions with four minimum wage employees 

and a few dedicated volunteers to meet the nutritional needs of those who would otherwise fall 

through the cracks because they are unable to provide for their own meals, but do not qualify for 

government assistance.  Thank you for your generous donations. 

ONGOING MINISTRIES 

Lap Robes and Shawls:  Grace has a dedicated group of ladies who knit and crochet lap robes for Hospice and 

shawls for various nursing homes.  To date, they have donated over 200 blankets to Hospice and numerous shawls.  

If you are looking for something to do with your knitting or crocheting skills, please talk to Jane Hughes.  They 

would be happy to have your help. 

Card Ministry:  If you are aware of someone who could be cheered with a greeting card for a special need or a 

special occasion, please let Trish Andrews know by speaking with her or dropping a note in her mailbox.  We are 

glad to send a card to anyone who could benefit from this ministry. 

Old Eyeglasses and Hearing Aids can be donated to the collection box located on the glass case.  These are given 

to the Lion’s Club, which refurbishes them and distributes them in the United States and around the world to 

individuals that would not otherwise be able to see or hear. 

Toiletry Samples that you may receive in the mail or from hotel visits can be placed in the collection box on the 

glass case.  These are distributed by the Magdalene Project in Niagara Falls as they work with women in our city 

who are living on the streets and often resort to prostitution as a means of support.  The Magdalene Project works 

to reassure them of the love Jesus has for them and helps them to rebuild their self-esteem as they plan new paths 

for their lives. 
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LOOKING FORWARD . . . .  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Social Ministries 

FEBRUARY MISSION ENVELOPES will be designated to support Rev. Duane Meissner, a Lutheran 

pastor serving as a long-term missionary in Belize (a Central American country on the southern 

border of Mexico).  Pastor Meissner is a former vicar of Pastor Bahr.  When he began his missionary 

work in Belize, there were no Lutheran churches in the country.  He has established one 

congregation and is now working to establish a second.  He and his wife have four young children, 

three of which are adopted.  There is much work left to do in Belize, since most still follow a religion 

loosely based in Catholicism, but including the worship of deceased ancestors and the frequent 

sacrifice of animals.  We will be hearing more about this mission from Pastor Bahr during February. 

 

MARCH MISSION ENVELOPES are designated to help support our annual Penny War.  This year 

we will be raising money for an organization called “FogQuest”, which works in third world countries 

erecting specially designed nets to collect clean, usable water from fog.  Additional information about 

our Penny War is found elsewhere in this Gleanings.  Please check it out. 

 

TOILET TISSUE MISSION:  Sister Beth from Heart, Love, and Soul Food Pantry in Niagara Falls 

has shared with us that they have come to look forward to this annual project.  Throughout the 

month of February, we will be accepting toilet tissue donations which can be left on the table in the 

narthex or chapel.  As we all know, this is an item that is used every day—and yet it cannot be 

purchased with benefit cards.  Your gifts will help our neighbors maintain their dignity as they deal 

with the many challenges they face. 

 

YOUNG LIFE’S ANNUAL FUNDRAISING DINNER will be held on Thursday, March 28, at 6 PM at 

Classics V.  The dinner is free.  If you wish to support Young Life, donations will be accepted during 

this event.  Young Life is a national organization (with local chapters) whose volunteers are 

concerned enough about kids to listen to their stories and build friendships.   They help youth see 

that their lives have worth, meaning, and purpose.  We have member youth that currently 

participate in Young Life activities and camps.  Please feel free to talk with Dick Crawford if you 

have questions about this organization.  It is time to sign up on the glass case if you plan to attend.  

Note—if you sign up to go and your plans change, PLEASE cross off your name or notify Dick 

Crawford.  “No shows” create an extra expense for Young Life and take away from their fundraising 

efforts. 

 

REMINDER 

If you have investments or policies with Thrivent Financial, they have made “Choice Dollars” available to you.  

This is money granted to all members of Thrivent that you can designate to be paid to a charity of your choice, 

including Grace.  Choice Dollars earned in 2018 must be designated by March 31, or they are lost.  Please remember 

to go online to your Thrivent account and click on “Choice Dollars”, then fill out the simple form to designate your 

gift so you don’t miss out on this opportunity. 
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Grace’s Official Acts of 2018 
BAPTISMS 

† Deja Iyanna Morefield – 1/10/18 † Aubriella Ryann Campbell – 7/22/18 

† Sawyer Anne Bloomquist – 1/29/18 † Aurora Mae Granto – 9/9/18 

† Richard Gordon Fees II – 6/10/18 † Deckard Cain Granto – 9/9/18 

† Oliver Edmond Thomas Fees – 6/10/18 † Trevor Michael Vaughn – 12/23/18 

CONFIRMATIONS 

† Aidan Grosse – 5/20/18 † Jane Hampton – 12/2/18 

† Abigail Markel – 5/20/18 † Richard Gordon Fees II – 12/2/18 

† Gavin Yates – 5/20/18 † Ann Fees – 12/2/18 

† Blaine Dale Cassatt – 12/2/18  

MARRIAGES 

    Randolph & Jennifer Walck – 3/30/18     Jeffrey & †Katelyn Pantano – 10/7/18 

    Robert & Taylor Horne – 5/12/18 † Blaine & Sherry Cassatt – 10/13/18 

FUNERALS 

† Ruth Evelyn Kumm – 1/2/18     Sharyn McDonough – 4/26/18 

    David Allen Kobler – 1/23/18 † Zelda Renee Henry – 6/12/18 

    Marvin M. Miller – 1/29/18 † William Wahler – 11/14/18 

† Daniel James Kelly – 3/5/18     Marilyn L. Gagner – 12/28/18 

    Peter Kyle Dixon – 3/19/18  

† member 

 

 

           From our Members                                                  To our Members 

 

 

 

 

  

Gladys Beningo would like to 
express her sincere thanks to the 
carolers from Grace, who visited 
her on December 23rd and for the 
lovely poinsettia plant and also to 
the members of Grace that took 
the time to send Christmas cards. It 
truly brightened her holiday spirit 
to know that she was thought of 
and she is grateful to be a part of 
such a caring congregation. 

 

Linda Gullo would like to express her 
thanks to the Grace Lutheran   
Church Choir.  “Thank you so much 
for caroling here – the music was 
amazing even more so because it 
was sung by my friends.  It was a 
highlight of my Christmas.  Thank you 
again.” 

 



 

13 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

I am currently collecting both Box Tops for 

Education and Labels for Education to 

support St. John’s Lutheran School in North 

Tonawanda.  This program allows the school 

to obtain free Arts, Athletic and Academic 

supplies!  Grace has several students that 

attend St. John’s and this is a great way to 

support them. 

Please save your box tops and labels and 

place them in my mailbox here at church. 

Thanks, Kathy Majka 

 

The Lutheran Women’s Missionary 
League invite to you to save your 
postage stamps and donate them. 
 

Just bring your trimmed, cancelled 
postage stamps to Grace and place them 
in the LWML container found on the 
glass display case. 
 

Please try to maintain a ¼ inch edge 
around the stamp when trimming it off 
the envelope.  Damaged and/or heavily 
inked stamps are not useable. 
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Whether you’re newly married or have been married for decades, good communication is the 

key to keeping your love relationship vibrant and strong. Marriage Encounter teaches a unique 

and effective set of communication tools that can help your relationship with your spouse be all 

that it can be. 

Your marriage relationship is one of the things in life that provides the greatest potential for 

happiness. Resolve to make 2019 the year you attend a Lutheran Marriage Encounter Weekend 

to learn how to maximize the joy and intimacy that God intends for your marriage.

The 2019 Weekends 

* April 5-7, 2019 at the lovely, warm and inviting Country Inn and Suites just off of Highway 99 

in a very quiet area of State College, PA  

* April 26-28, 2019 at Heritage Hotel Lancaster, a newly-renovated hotel, home of the unique, 

treehouse-inspired restaurant, "Loxley's" in Lancaster, PA  

* October 11-13, 2019 at the spacious, modern decor rooms at the Hyatt Place 

Pittsburgh/Cranberry in Cranberry Township, PA  

* November 1-3, 2019 at the award-winning Hampton Inn Berkshires beautifully situated on 

the edge of a nature preserve in Lenox, MA 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

See the website: www.GodLovesMarriage.org for the pricing for each Weekend, and sign-up 

today using your credit card or by marking the option to mail a check. 

For questions, or if you would like a brochure mailed to you, please contact Northeast US 

Directors of Lutheran Marriage Encounter, Fred & Julie Schamber, at 724-325-3166 or 

fjschamber@comcast.net. 

 

 

2019 Special Offer 

50% Discount Off 

Every Registration Fee! 

 

 

See bulletin 

board for 

more info.! 
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Please feel free to utilize the below form to order your Easter Flowers.  

Please give completed forms to Erika Tuscher or Ursula Zimmerman by Sunday, April 7th. 

You’ll be able to pick up your flowers after the 10:30 AM Easter Morning Service. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Upcoming Events . . . 

Tuesday, February 26th 
12:00 p.m. – Lunch 

Hostesses:  Erick Tuscher & Sue Loss 

* LWML Topic by Erika Tuscher * 

Tuesday, March 26th 
7:00 p.m. 

Hostesses:  Brenda Boyd & Lorna Storey 

* Gab Fest & Discussion About Field Trip * 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 

Upcoming Events 

GRACE LADIES 

Next Meeting: 

February 26 @ 12:00P 

LWML Topic by Erika 

Tuscher 

March 26 @ 7:00P 

Gab Fest & Field Trip 

Discussion 

 

EDUCATION  

Sunday School: 

Sundays @ 9:00A 

Adult Bible Study: 

Sundays @ 9:00A 

Wednesdays @ 10:00A 

 

SOCIAL MINISTRIES 

Next Meeting: 

March 3 @ 11:30A 

*New members are always 

welcome.  We meet five 

times each year for about 

an hour, and a light lunch is 

included.  

Grace Lutheran Church 

736 Cayuga Drive 

Niagara Falls, NY 14304 

 

Electronic Service Requested 

 

WORSHIP SERVICES 

Divine Service: 

Sundays @ 10:30A 
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